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THE BETHLEHEM STAR 

Bethlehem Evangelical Lutheran Church 

418 8th Avenue Northeast 

Brainerd, MN 56401 

 

Phone: 218-829-3330 

Fax: 218-829-0792 

Email: office@belcnet.net 

Website: www.belcnet.net 

Facebook: bethlehem.brainerd 

November 2020 

CHURCH STAFF 

Senior Pastor:                                                                          
Rev. Dr. Mark Skinner  

Children, Youth & Family Pastor:                                      
Rev. Sarah Marshall 

Office Administrator, Worship Team Director         
and Organist: Cori Wrobel 

Bell Choir Director: Stacy Erdal 

Senior Choir Director: Al Albertson          

 Youth Choir Director: Nancy Albertson           

 Financial Administrator: Shelly Johnson 

Children, Youth & Family Ministry Coordinator:                        
Joan Rosenow 

Food Services Coordinators: Pat True and Sara Larson 

Custodial Services:  Amanda, John and Ruth Unger 

 

At the time of publication, these times are 
correct. With the fluidity of the pandemic, 

hours could change.  

WORSHIP TIMES                                                                                   

Drive in worship: Sundays at 8:45 am 

Online worship: Sundays at 10:30 am   

In-person worship: Sundays at 10:30 am; you 
must preregister 

Drive in worship: Wednesdays at 6:20 pm 

with Communion on the  1st and 3rd  Sundays and 
following Wednesdays  

 OFFICE HOURS                                   
The office is open for curbside   

drop-off/pick-up from 8:30—12:00 pm  

Monday—Friday. 
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From the Senior Pastor 
 

Texting Scam 

This past week we became aware of cybercriminals using texting to solicit members of our con-

gregation to purchase gift cards and then provide the gift card PIN (personal identification num-

ber) to them through the text. We immediately notified local law enforcement and sent a congregation-wide 

email alert out along with alerting on our Facebook site. We sadly learned that several congregations in the area 

were also targeted in the same manner. So, bottom line … your pastors/staff/church leadership will never solicit 

money/gift cards/etc.  through a text or email.  If you ever receive a text or email from what appears to be from 

a pastor/staff member/or other person from the congregation that seems questionable, contact the church office 

by phone at 218-829-3330 M-F from 8:30 to noon to verify.  

 

Thanksgiving Eve Services     

Please join us for worship on Wednesday, November 25th at 6:20 pm for our congregational Thanksgiving Eve 

Service. We will gather in the parking lot for drive-in style worship and utilize our FM transmitter and concert 

speaker system to broadcast to your vehicle. Also, on Tuesday (November 24th), we will release a video through 

our website featuring our local ecumenical partner congregations joining for an online worship experience.   

 

Blessings,  

Pastor Mark                
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From the Children, Youth and Family Pastor 

Catechism and High School Youth 

Group look a little different in this 

time of COVID! The groups now 

meet online via Zoom. 

Sunday School has started. 

Each household gets their 

own table and masks are 

worn. Join us at 9:45 am this 

Sunday. 

It was a confirmation unlike any 

other! Congratulations! 
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If you have a prayer request for the Prayer Chain, you can call Deloris 
Ebinger at 829-2333.  Prayers will be kept on the chain for 3 weeks.  If 
you’d like it to be kept on for longer, please let the office know. If you 

would like to be a member of the Prayer Chain, please call the church office 
at  829-3330. 

Please keep the following Bethlehem households in your thoughts and prayer this month of 
November:  Deb and Jeff McCarthy; Terry and Tracie McFarlin and family; Dean and Sara 
McKusick and family; Ashlee McNamara and family; Cynthia Merrill and family; Becky and 

Dave Meyer and family; Bruce and Janelle Mienert and family; Barbara Miller; Michael Miller; 
Troy Miller and Joan Rosenow and family; Deb and Vince Moe; Emily and Tyler Monda and 

family; Stephanie Moody; Alison Moyer-Taylor and family; Gloria and Harvey Munsch 

Please keep these people in your prayers: 

Sympathy: the family of Larry Olson; the family of Aldene Gosse; the family of Bob Johnson; 
the Hannaman family; the family of Ken Snook; the family of Paula MacArthur; Lynn and Mitch 
Nelson on the death of Max 

Ongoing: Tammy Praught’s mom; Jessica Rodenbiker; Mark Skogen; ; Al Cororon; Chuck 
Steinbauer; Jim Brosseau; Aletta Simonitch; Rob Bement; for all affected by COVID; Michael 
Zickuhr; victims of domestic violence; all residents and staff of assisted living and nursing 
home facilities; Mike Stanek and family on future deployment; Nancy Walsh; Shari Hanson; 
Kevin Goedker; for peace in our world; Bob Morris; the unemployed; healthcare workers; 
Yvonne Doust; for protection from Corona Virus; Aldene Gosse; Bobbie Sayles; all dealing with 
addiction; all affected by mental health issues; all caregivers; everyone dealing with cancer  

Service:  Zac Myhre deployed to South Korea; Danny Smith deployed to Kuwait 

If you check into the hospital, please call the Church Office at 829-3330 or let the Chaplain 
know you are from Bethlehem Lutheran Church so we can pray for you.                 

Looking ahead... 
 With the fluidity of the pandemic, we would like to see you soon.                                                   
We are following CDC and MN Department of Health guidelines.                                              

Your safety and well-being is our number one concern.  

In-person worship is available on Sundays at 10:30 am. You must preregister on our website 
at www.belcnet.net or by calling 829-3330 by noon on Fridays. Registration will be open 13 

days ahead of time. Up to 40 people may preregister per service. There will be no group        
singing.  Face masks will be worn. The nursery and prayground will be closed. We will                

continue to live-stream this service. 
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Meteorologist Paul Douglas states that the western U.S. has warmed 2 degrees since 1972 
with fires burning bigger, longer and hotter, and that NOAA reports a doubling of billion-

dollar weather and climate disasters just since 2000.  With warming ocean waters causing 
hurricanes to intensify faster, the number of                Category 4 and 5 hurricanes affecting 

the U.S has doubled since 1990. Environmental conservationists are looking to see what 
works in nature that people can adapt and use for climate resilience and carbon draw-

down.  HERE’S WHAT YOU CAN DO:  1) Avoid chemical fertilizers that contribute to algae 
blooms and kill the plants and animals that keep water healthy; 2) Look after your car and 

pets - leaking chemicals and fecal matter get washed into storm drains and waterways.  Put 
pet waste in trash cans; 3) Use a rain barrel to mitigate stormwater runoff and then re-

lease the water into your yard as needed; 4) Protect trees by urging developers and local 
officials to conserve and protect habitats during construction; 5) Ask elected officials to 

pass climate legislation.   

Source: http://www.nemnsynod.org/green-tips.html 
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We continue to update our contact information. If your birthday is missing or incorrect, 

please let the office know at 829-3330 or office@belcnet.net.  

Please remember these 

people in prayer on their 

birthdays.  

14 ~ BriAnna Kruse, Ryan Peterson 

15 ~ Ashlee McNamara 

16 ~ Jackie Nornes 

17 ~ Grace Kraklau 

19 ~ Paul Bremer, Blake Marshall, 
Sydney Stock 

20 ~ Devin Hollingsworth 

21 ~ Aldene Gosse 

24 ~ Colleen Jentsch, Russ Schultz 

25 ~ Gwen Kienholz 

26 ~ Brock Kruize 

28 ~ Julia Rand 

29 ~ Larry Embertson, Aaron 
Lundgren, Meriel Park 

30 ~ Barb DePaoli 

1 ~ Kevin Bartolic 

2 ~ Adelle Erickson, Josh Klukas, Co-
dy Vleck 

3 ~ Arliss Bement, Chauntel Berry, 
Jeff McCarthy, Kara Reed, Elise Sev-
erson 

4 ~ Pam Oslos 

5 ~ Bret Adams, Sarah Rhoda 

6 ~ Noah DeChaine, Krista Warner 

7 ~ Krystal DeChaine, Chuck Kienholz 

8 ~ Brynn Samp, Brent Thompson 

9 ~ Jessica Dufour, Allison Jones 

10 ~ Betty Vossberg 

11 ~ Michele Becker, John Kruize 

12 ~ Aaron Johnson, Cathy Lee 

13 ~ Thomas Swanson 
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Thank you! 

It is through the donations of every individual 
and family in the congregation that we are able 
to carry on our work throughout the year.  

If you need a convenient way to make recurring 
contributions or would like to make an additional 
gift, we encourage you to check out our 
electronic giving options.  

To set up a recurring giving schedule, visit us 
online at www.belcnet.net and locate the Online 
Giving button, or if it's easier, complete 
a paper authorization form and return it 
to the church office. Thank you for your 
generosity and faithfulness!  

THANK YOU  

To everyone who does so much at Bethlehem! 

Board of Directors 

Board Members 

Ministry Teams 

Musicians 

Worship Assistants 

All members 

All friends 

THANK YOU!!!! 

November is around the corner and our mission     
continues with the changing seasons. With the              

creative changes to our programs and retreats, we 
are staying busy during this time. Individual and 
family cabin rentals, community outreach and              

congregational programming are in full swing this 
fall! Thank you for your continued partnership. Your 
recent gift of $336.75 makes a huge difference and 

allows us to continue providing faith-centered             
programs to children, youth, families and adults. 

Please keep our staff in your prayers as we continue 
our work each day. Your continued support makes a 

difference! Thank you for your generosity.                         
~ David Holtz, Executive Director 
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Our Mission Statement 

We are called into compassionate community by 

the Holy Spirit through the confession of the 

Gospel of Jesus Christ to publicly confess the faith 

of the Triune God in, under, and with our daily 

callings in the community of God’s world. 

Bethlehem Lutheran Church 
418 8th Ave NE 
Brainerd, MN 56401 

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

Get updates, share pictures and RSVP for 
events on our Facebook page...  
www.facebook.com/bethlehem.brainerd 

If you would rather receive this newsletter by email or would like to stop receiving it, please let us know. 

Please let the church office know if you will be stopping your mail service for an                  
extended period of time so we do not send you any publications. Thank you.  


